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Summary of forthcoming events: 
1 December: Creating Christmas 
9 December: Nativity 
10 December: Nativity 
11 December: Christmas Jumper Day 
15 December: Christmas Sing-Along 
16 December: ‘Virtual’ Panto 
16 December: Christmas Lunch 
17 December: Christmas Parties 
18 December: Christmas Film afternoon 
18 December: School closes for Christmas holidays 
 
Looking ahead into 2021 
4 January: Staff Training Day (school closed to pupils) 
5 January: School reopens 
15 January: Closing date for primary & middle school applications 

 

Please find below our Christmas programme of 
events. 

We are determined to continue making Christmas at 
Horton a special time of year for the children and 
have been busy organising a full programme of 
events for this December.  Our only sadness is that 
we will not be able to have you all in to help us 
celebrate but we know that you will all be with us in 
spirit and we look forward to the time when we can 
all be together again as a whole school community. 

Creating Christmas - Tuesday, 1 December 

Back by popular demand!! The whole school will be 
taking part in Creating Christmas workshops on 
Tuesday, 1 December.  During the day all of the 
children will be creating Christmas decorations for the 
school.  This year will run a little differently as we will 
have to be in our class bubbles, however we are sure 
that the children will still enjoy the day. Children to 
come in clothes suitable for messy activities. 

Nativity by Early Years - Wednesday & Thursday, 9 
& 10 December 

Hazel Class and Catkins will be performing their 
nativity.  If circumstances allow we will perform to 
small groups of parents outside.  If we are unable to do 
this we will film the performance and send it out to 
parents. More information will follow  once post-
lockdown rules for our area become available.    

Christmas Jumper Day - Friday, 11 December 

This year we will be raising money for Save the 
Children. We will be asking the children to wear their 
Christmas jumper and donations can be made on the 
Save the Children Just Giving pages.  More information 
will follow.  

Christmas Sing-Along - Tuesday, 15 December 

We are hoping (weather permitting) for the whole 
school to join in with a Christmas sing a-long.  All of 
the classes will join together on the playground to 
sing some of our favourite Christmas songs. 

‘Virtual’ Panto - Wednesday, 16 December  

As many of you are aware every year we take the 
children to see either a Panto at Buxton Opera House 
or to see the Christmas production at the New Vic 
(Maple Class).  This year we are bringing the panto to 
the children as we will be watching  Anton Benson 
Productions ‘Once Upon a Panto’.  This will be streamed 
into schools for one week only and we are planning to 
watch it before and after Christmas lunch.   This panto 
is available for you to watch at home; if you would like 
to book tickets follow this link for details:  https://
www.antonbensonproductions.com/book-your-ticket 
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Christmas Lunch - Wednesday, 16 December  

Mrs Hayes will be serving roast turkey and all the 
trimmings followed by a choice of puddings. Please 
remember to order your child’s Christmas lunch from 
Fresh Start Catering by Tuesday, 8 December. 

Christmas Parties - Thursday, 17 December 

Children can come to school in their party clothes for 
Christmas parties.  Please note that there will be a party 
lunch served on this day.  Please order any of the 
options from the Fresh Start menu but be advised 
that we will only be serving Party Lunch on this day 
(again please order by 8 December). 

Christmas Film Afternoon - Friday 18 December 

Children can come to school in their Christmas jumpers 
for the last day of school. 
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Winter School Closures 

With winter rapidly on its way, a note about 
possible closures. Despite adverse weather, 
it is the school’s policy to stay open as much 
as possible. If, however, the weather is so 
bad that getting to and from school becomes 
dangerous or if there is insufficient staffing 
to supervise teaching, then school will need 
to close. If so, you will be contacted with a 
text message to your mobile phone (if your 
number has recently changed, please contact 
the office to give your new number as soon 
as possible). You can also check to see if the 
school is closed by visiting Staffordshire 
County Council’s website: 
www.staffordshire.gov.uk/schoolclosures. 
This information can also be accessed via our 
website home page.  

There is a smart phone version of the school 
closure list for parents on the move or 
without PC access. Local radio stations will 
also be checking the same website in order 
to broadcast details of closures. 

Lesley will contact other local Headteachers, 
bus companies and staff prior to a final 
decision and there is usually a decision made 
by 7.30am. If you hear nothing, then assume 
that school is open for business as usual. 

Road Safety Message for Children 

On darker mornings and evenings: 

Can you be seen? 

Make sure you wear something light coloured, 
reflective or fluorescent 

Can you see properly before you cross the 
road? 

Take your hood off your head to Stop, Look and 
Listen 

It’s difficult for vehicle drivers to see you when 
you’re in dark clothing and when there’s no street 
lights so please ….    

THINK! BE SAFE! BE SEEN! STAY SAFE! 

Also please can we reiterate the importance of 
careful driving practices around school. In the 
interests of safety and with our neighbours and 
other road users in mind, please avoid parking 
on the yellow zigzags, opposite driveways and on 
bends. We request that you do not turn vehicles 
around in the school driveway/entrance. Thanks 
for your co-operation. 

School Update: 

At October half term we said goodbye to Sue 
Strong who has been our Special Educational 
Needs Co-ordinator for 15 years.  We also said 
goodbye to Mrs Pat Salt who was one of our 
governors for many years and who also worked as 
a Teaching Assistant at school until December 
2014. We would like to thank both Sue and Pat 
for their hard work and dedication to the school 
over so many years.  We will miss them both. 

We are glad to welcome Mrs Erica Clifford to the 
team as our new SENCo.  Erica also works for 
another SUAT school as SENCo and brings a 
wealth of experience to the job. 

We are also delighted to welcome Mr Wolvers 
back into school from Thursday, 26 November. 
He will be working alongside Mrs Montgomery, 
Mrs Thompson and Mrs Lowndes for the 
remainder of this term. 

Please continue to follow our procedures 
for keeping everyone safe: 

¶ Follow the one way system when 
dropping off and picking up. 

¶ Continue to wear face masks when on 
school property. 

Thank you for your co-operation. 


